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Chapter News—Let’s Get Going! 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
In addition to being a darn good A&P, Jamie Treat is a walking history book of 
aircraft and pilots in the aerobatic arena. What a pleasure it was to learn not 
only about the projects he’s currently working on, but also about the people 
who own them and have owned them previously. His own plane is an original 
design based somewhat on a Pitts with both the top and bottom wings swept 
back. It’s a good example of his beautiful work. Thanks so much Jamie, it was 

a great meeting. 
 
This month, September 20th, Robert 
Husted, a DAR from the Byers area, and has own little airstrip, will en-

lighten us on what they look for when 
signing off on a new homebuilt air-
plane. He may also answer questions 
about other experimental aircraft. We 
will meet upstairs in the MLAA hangar. 
Social at 1800 hrs and meeting at1900 
hrs.  This should be an interesting pro-

gram for everybody, especially those with a project underway.   
September is going to be a very busy month.  Carl Benda’s three day 
event, KFLYIN, is on the 14th, 15th & 16th.  Chapter 72 is providing break-
fast on the 15th & 16th and we 
need plenty of help to serve what we think will be around 250-300 peo-
ple each day.  Breakfast will consist of pancakes, scrambled eggs & 
sausage with coffee and other drinks.  Hopefully, this will be an annual 
event and we need to get it right the first time.  If it’s a gourmet break-
fast maybe it will result in all of these people returning next year, and it 
may also help our own pancake breakfast efforts as well.  
On the 22nd the Pueblo EAA Chapter is sponsoring a Poker Run and 
has asked our chapter to participate. See the attached flyer. 
On the 25th, which is a Tuesday, we will be flying Young Eagles.  This 
involves a class from School District 11 who has an aviation program.  
While students are waiting to fly, we need to have some educational talks with them about careers in aviation 
and other opportunities in aviation. Hopefully, Lee can round up some pilots on a Tuesday.  We expect 
around 20-25 students. 
See you all at the KFLYIN on the 15th and again at the meeting on the 20th. 
 
Jim Steward 
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We are hosting a Pancake Breakfast on Saturday and Sunday, September 15 and 16.  This is a fundraiser for our 
chapter.  We are in need of volunteers to help set-up, serve, and clean-up both days.  We would need the volunteers 
to be there from 7 AM to 11 AM as breakfast is being served from 8 AM to 10 AM.  One of the major areas where 
we need help is manning one of the grills.  No experience necessary!  Please contact Jim Steward at 
jim@kdsteward.com or Esther Smith at esthersmith@juno.com to let us know if you can help.  We would need 8 to 
10 people each day to make this work.  Right now we are planning on serving about 200 to 250 each day.  That 
number could increase with the help of an e-mail blast from EAA Headquarters.   Also, we would like to borrow 
either 2 small generators or 1 large generators to accommodate all the electrical needs we will have with coffee pots 
and skillets.  If you are willing to lend us one or both of these, let either Jim or Esther know as well.   Please re-
spond no later than Wednesday, September 12 if you are willing to assist. 
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For Sale. 
 

RV 7A,  10-360, 200 HP, Garmin 430W, auto pilot, IFR,  1050 HRs.  
$105K . Based @ CO15.  303 -648-3461   flniehus@aol.com  

 
to be broken (low passes 10 feet above the hangars) and that’s OK.  It’s your license.  But with Young Eagles, we 
must follow the rules.  It’s a serious insurance issue and a question of integrity.   
I am not in charge of the Young Eagle Program, but as President of the chapter I have some responsibility.  In 2016, 
the chapter stopped the Young Eagle Program because several members got upset over new rules imposed by EAA 
Headquarters.  In 2017, the very same members wanted to restart the program.  I guess it was because they missed 
the kids, but I really don’t know.  Anyway, the program can be stopped again just as easily.  A word to the wise 
should be enough. This is a very good and important program for our chapter.  I sure wouldn’t want to see us lose it. 
 
Jim Steward 
 
President, EAA Chapter 72 
Young Eagle Pilot 



 

 

A Travel Advantage 
 
 
 
 
Joan Spratford, Owner 

(719) 630-7700 
(800) 739-2520 Fax (719) 630-1892 

Thank you for supporting 
these EAA Chapter 72  

members! 

Chapter Financials 

Date:   Sep. 20, 2018, Thursday 

Time: 6:00 PM  Social hour. 

              7:00 PM MeeƟng 

 

Place:  KFLY, MLAA Hangar 

Program:  DAR Robert Husted will share 

his experimental cerƟficaƟon Ɵps. 

Chapter Meeting 



 

 

Randy Loyd 
Newsletter Publisher 
17435 Caribou Dr. E 
Monument, CO  80132 

  
MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT  -  COLORADO SPRINGS, COLORADO 

Phone: (719) 331-2169 
 Email: garyrloyd@avsource.com 

Chapter 72 Officers 

President:   Jim Steward  719-352-1608 jim@kdsteward.com   
Vice President:   Scott Benger  719-481-4055 scb5710@comcast.net    
Secretary:   Esther Smith  719-637-0876 esthersmith@juno.com 
Treasurer:   Sandy Martin   719-351-1640 sandy_martin@earthlink.net 
Membership Chairman:   Carl  Benda  719-649-0052 carl@automatic-access.com 
Director:   Vann Norred  719-229-2150 vann@pikespeak.net 
 
Young Eagle Coordinator:   Sandy Martin  719-351-1640 sandy_martin@earthlink.net    
Young Eagle Pilot Coordinator:   Lee Wolford  719-338-1370 leefly@Sprynet.com 
 
Newsletter:   Randy Loyd  719-331-2169 garyrloyd@avsource.com 
Webmaster:   Bob Hall  719-591-6622 robjhall@comcast.net 
  

 Burrall Sanders                  719-660-8650     
  
 
                                     

About Our Chapter 

EAA Chapter 72 meets at Meadow Lake Airport.  Meetings are on 3rd Thursday evening of each month with a Young Eagle 
Rally and/or breakfast/brunch/lunch or other activity throughout the month on Saturdays.  Look for the calendar of events to high-
light special chapter events like Young Eagle Rallies, fly-outs, and all other chapter sponsored activities. 
 
The Chapter Newsletter is published monthly, normally mailed and available on the website a few days before each meeting.  
Readers are encouraged to contribute articles, photos, etc. by submitting them to the Newsletter Editor in hard copy — email, pen/
paper, as long as it’s not verbal—by the first Saturday of each month.    
 
Annual membership is $25.  Send to Sandy Martin, at 7505 Mallard Drive, Peyton, CO  80831, payable EAA Chapter 72, and 
start receiving the newsletter each month, attending  the meetings and having a great time with sport aviation.   
 

Visit our website:  http://eaa72.org 

  Fred Carter  - Engines 719-291-0815 
  Jay Brinkmeyer   719-963-3408  

Next Meeting 
Thursday,  

Sep. 20, 2018  

Technical  Counselors/Advisors: 


